
Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 

ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 

Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350

December 29, 2023 

From: marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov ; amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov  

Licensee: CAROL JEAN WALDO 
DBA: Flower Mountain Farms 
VIA email: flowermountainfarmsak@gmail.com 
CC:  n/a  
Local Government : Haines Borough 

Via Email: afullerton@haines.ak.us  

Community Council: n/a  

Via Email:    

CC: n/a 

BCC: amco.admin@alaska.gov  

Re: Standard Marijuana Cultivation Facility #12680 Combined Renewal Notice 

License Number: #12680 
License Type: Standard Marijuana Cultivation Facility 
Licensee: CAROL JEAN WALDO 
Doing Business As: Flower Mountain Farms 
Physical Address: 17 helms loop 

spur 
Haines, AK 99827 

Designated Licensee: CAROL JEAN WALDO 
Phone Number: 907-766-2631
Email Address: flowermountainfarmsak@gmail.com 

☒ License Renewal Application ☐ Endorsement Renewal Application
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Dear Licensee:  
 
After reviewing your renewal documents, AMCO staff has deemed the application complete for the purposes 
of 3 AAC 306.035(c). 
 
Your application will now be sent electronically, in its entirety, to your local government, your community 
council (if your proposed premises is in Anchorage or certain locations in the Mat-Su Borough), and to any 
non-profit agencies who have requested notification of applications. The local government has 60 days to 
protest your application per 3 AAC 306.060. 
 
At the May 15, 2017 Marijuana Control Board meeting, the board delegated to AMCO Director the 
authority to approve renewal applications. However, the board is required to consider this application 
independently if you have been issued any notices of violation for this license, if your local government 
protests this application, or if a public objection to this application is received within 30 days of this notice 
under 3 AAC 306.065.  
 
If AMCO staff determines that your application requires independent board consideration for any reason, 
you will be sent an email notification regarding your mandatory board appearance. Upon final approval, 
your 2023/2024 license will be provided to you during your annual inspection. If our office determines that 
an inspection is not necessary, the license will be mailed to you at the mailing address on file for your 
establishment. 
 
Please feel free to contact us through the marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov email address if you have any 
questions. 
 
Dear Local Government:  
 
AMCO has received a complete renewal application and/or endorsement renewal application for a 
marijuana establishment within your jurisdiction.  This notice is required under 3 AAC 
306.035(c)(2).  Application documents will be sent to you separately via ZendTo. 

To protest the approval of this application pursuant to 3 AAC 306.060, you must furnish the director and 
the applicant with a clear and concise written statement of reasons for the protest within 60 days of the 
date of this notice, and provide AMCO proof of service of the protest upon the applicant. 
 

3 AAC 306.060 states that the board will uphold a local government protest and deny an application for a 
marijuana establishment license unless the board finds that a protest by a local government is arbitrary, 
capricious, and unreasonable.  If the protest is a “conditional protest” as defined in 3 AAC 306.060(d)(2) 
and the application otherwise meets all the criteria set forth by the regulations, the Marijuana Control 
Board may approve the license renewal, but require the applicant to show to the board’s satisfaction that 
the requirements of the local government have been met before the director issues the license. 
 

At the May 15, 2017, Marijuana Control Board meeting, the board delegated to AMCO Director the 
authority to approve renewal applications with no protests, objections, or notices of violation. However, if 
a timely protest or objection is filed for this application, or if any notices of violation have been issued for 
this license, the board will consider the application. In those situations, a temporary license will be issued 
pending board consideration. 
  
If you have any questions, please email amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov. 
 
Dear Community Council (Municipality of Anchorage and Mat-Su Borough only) 
 
AMCO has received a complete renewal application for the above listed license within your jurisdiction. This notice 
is required under 3 AAC 306.035(c)(2).  Application documents will be sent to you separately via ZendTo. 
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To object to the approval of this application pursuant to 3 AAC 306.065, you must furnish the director and 
the applicant with a clear and concise written statement of reasons for the objection within 30 days of the 
date of this notice. We recommend that you contact the local government with jurisdiction over the 
proposed premises to share objections you may have about the application.  
 
At the May 15, 2017, Marijuana Control Board meeting, the board delegated to AMCO Director the 
authority to approve renewal applications with no protests, objections, or notices of violation. However, if 
a timely protest or objection is filed for this application, or if any notices of violation have been issued for 
this license, the board will consider the application independently. In those situations, a temporary license 
will be issued pending board consideration. 
 
If you have any questions, please email marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Joan M. Wilson, Director 
907-269-0350 
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AMCO Received 6/19/23



 

AMCO Received 6/19/23



From: AMCO Local Government Only (CED sponsored)
To: Alekka Fullerton
Subject: RE: License #12680 Flower Mountain Farms Combined MJ Renewal Notice
Date: Thursday, January 4, 2024 3:15:24 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Haines Borough. Do not click on links or
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hi Alekka,
Here’s what I see so far; 3 AAC 306.920 discusses the death of a licensee.  It reads:
 

 
I expect that the person in charge of the estate will request from our Director to
reopen the business, but that hasn’t happened yet.  I recommend that the Haines

mailto:amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov
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CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.

You don't often get email from afullerton@haines.ak.us. Learn why this is important

Assembly review the application as it normally would.
 
 

Gabriel Gonzales
Local Government Specialist
DCCED - Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office
550 W. 7th Avenue, Suite 1600
Anchorage, AK 99501
(907) 334-2195
gabriel.gonzales@alaska.gov
 
 
 

 
 

From: Alekka Fullerton <afullerton@haines.ak.us> 
Sent: Wednesday, January 3, 2024 4:50 PM
To: AMCO Local Government Only (CED sponsored) <amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov>
Subject: RE: License #12680 Flower Mountain Farms Combined MJ Renewal Notice
 

Hi-
 
As I was preparing this renewal, I realized that Carol Waldo passed away on Christmas Eve.  How does this
effect the application?
 
 
Alekka Fullerton
Borough Clerk
Haines Borough
P.O. Box 1209
Haines, AK 99827
(907)766-6402
fax (907)766-2716
 
Public Records Law Disclosure:  This e-mail may be considered public record and be subject to public
disclosure.
Confidentiality Notice: This e-mail may contain confidential or privileged information.  It is intended
only for the use of the recipient named above.  If you believe you have received this message in error,
please notify me immediately by reply email, delete the message from your computer, and destroy any paper
copies.

 
 
 

From: AMCO Local Government Only (CED sponsored) <amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov> 
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Sent: Friday, December 29, 2023 10:54 AM
To: Alekka Fullerton <afullerton@haines.ak.us>; flowermountainfarmsak@gmail.com
Cc: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored) <marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov>; AMCO Local Government Only
(CED sponsored) <amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov>
Subject: License #12680 Flower Mountain Farms Combined MJ Renewal Notice
 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Haines Borough. Do not click on links or
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Good Morning,
 
Please see the attached notice of a Marijuana License Renewal for 2023-2024 period, and MJ-20 renewal
Application. Our office is trying to minimize the time consumed in sending individual notices, so we are
compiling it into one notice. 
 
Note: Effective 2023-2024 Renewal period, the MCB Board approved the MJ-20 Form is the only form
needed to certify the application
 
Best wishes,
 
 
Donavan Bennett-Smith
Occupational Licensing Examiner
Alcohol Marijuana Control Office
907-269-4594
Public Records Law Disclosure: This e-mail may be considered a public record and be subject to public
disclosure. Confidentiality Notice: This e-mail may contain confidential or privileged information. It is
intended only for the use of the recipient named above. If you believe you have received this message in
error, please notify me immediately by reply email, delete the message from your computer, and destroy
any paper copies.
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